
   
 

 

11/11/2022 
 
 
 
RE: JOYCE TREULIEB PROMOTION 

 
Faculty Promotion Committee, 
 
In the transition from Dave Gifford to me as the Dean of STEM, several faculty evaluation files 
were lost. Joyce and I have tried to recover them, but some are still missing. I hope the rest of her 
package speaks for itself and that she is not penalized by the committee for these missing 
documents.  
 
Sincerely,  

 

John Lawrence, PhD 
School Dean; Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math 



LETTER OF EXPLANATION FOR FARE DOCUMENTS 
 
The Fare Forms from 2019-2020, and 2020-2021 were under the supervision of the Dean of Stem, at the 
time, Dave Gifford.  Dave did not complete the documents, so I have uploaded all I have from those 
years.  They are partially completed.  I am including some notes at the end of 2021 which list both Dave 
Gifford and Johnathon Lawrence, as well as notes from myself.  We were in Covid during this time, 
including Spring 2020, and all 2020-2021, so Mr. Gifford told us not to worry about the FARE forms.  
Therefore, the notes I am including are in lieu of the official FARE document which was started, but not 
completed and signed. I am also including the observation notes Dave Gifford wrote from Calculus II, 
during Covid on 12/01/2020 in an attempt to make up for the incomplete FARE form.  I have included 
the original, incomplete FARE document from 2020/2021 behind the other documents mentioned. 
 
I have included the Goals page from 2018 for further information. 
 
The 2021-2022 document was completed by the current Dean of Stem, Johnathan Lawrence. 
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